FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am requesting the following information regarding under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

Payment of Local Authority Invoices
For the period between June 2022 and January 2023, please provide the statistics as follows: 

• The average number of days taken to make payments of invoices, measured from the date of receipt of invoice or other notice to the date the cash is received by the supplier
We do not hold that dataset. Our current payment terms are 30 days and 21 days for local (Leicester based) suppliers. 


• The percentage of payments made within the reporting period which were paid in 30 days or fewer, between 31 and 60 days, and in 61 days or longer
Based on 2022/23 LCC BVPI data on average 91% of invoices have been paid within 30 days payment terms, between 31 and 60 days are 7% therefore leaving the remaining 2% over 61 days. These extended delays are not necessarily due to processing delays, it’s likely the invoices are in dispute with the suppliers.
 
• The percentage of payments due within the reporting period which were not paid within the agreed payment period

9%
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
